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May 11, 2020

Dear Mayor and Commissioners,

We are writing this letter of support for the proposed rooftop 
movie theater at 1212 Lincoln Road and the outdoor theater 
ordinance.  We understand that this will be discussed at 
your Commission meeting on May 13th and we want to 
express the strong support of the Miami Beach Chamber of 
Commerce.  Please understand that this unique project is 
proposed to have limited operating hours and that due to the 
unique sound system that will be utilized by the patrons, 
absolutely no noise will be heard by anyone not on the 
rooftop wearing one of the headsets.

At the time and place that we are all in today, dealing with 
Covid-19 and soon to be dealing with the recovery efforts of 
businesses from it, we should embrace any new business 
that will provide our residents and visitors the opportunity to 
take advantage of the beautiful outdoor spaces that we have 
while enjoying entertainment with appropriate social 
distancing.

Although some apartments from the buildings may be able 
to view the screen from West Avenue, they will not be able 
to hear the sound and it therefore should not present any 
reasonable objection.  The Miami Beach Chamber of 
Commerce hopes that you will support this innovative new 
business and join us in welcoming them to our city.

Sincerely,

Jerry Libbin
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